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PARTY IN THE PARK

CLEVELAND METROPARKS IS SITE OF SUMMER PICNIC 

On August 6th, in lieu of our regular membership meeting, the club’s annual picnic will be held in the Berea section of Mill Stream Run Reservation in the Cleveland Metroparks, just south of Baldwin and Wallace Lakes.  It will take a sharp eye to locate the W.J. Green Lodge, a cabin at the end of a dirt road into the “wilderness” off the beaten path, but it will give us a nice private location to gather for fun and games.  See the attached flyer for details.  Tickets for the picnic may be obtained from any club officer in addition to the people named on the flyer.  Below is a listing of the people, including building location for on-site personnel to identify the most convenient source, you may contact to obtain or reserve a ticket.  Payment in advance, as with all other club activities, will be expected.

PICNIC TICKET SELLERS

	Building
	Name
	Phone (216 Area)

	6
	Al Linne
	433-6751

	11
	Colin Bidwell
	433-3947

	11
	Gene Addy
	977-7467

	23
	Margaret Proctor
	977-7526

	86
	Tony Shook
	433-6373

	86
	Joe Roche
	433-2575

	86
	Bruce Frankenfield
	433-6456

	142
	Linda Elonen-Wright
	433-9370

	500
	Mark Manthey
	433-2750

	500
	Tom Palisin
	433-6572


THE “ELONEN-WRIGHT STUFF”

Dear Ski Club Members,

Welcome to summer and our ski club picnic coming soon to a metropark near you!  It is going to be a blast.  The picnic planning committee has been working hard on the menu and to plan a fun-filled night for us.  Remember to buy your tickets today – and bring a friend, too!

We’ll have our regular August club meeting at the picnic.  But don’t worry -- it’ll be short and sweet and full of good news about plans for outings and ski trips and parties.  Don’t miss it!  One item of important (albeit, boring) business will be forming the annual review committee for our Activity Guide.  This document outlines the requirements and guidelines for our activity and trip coordinators.  Its contents are important and impact what we do.  Per our constitution, the review committee is made up of at least the 3 vice-presidents, the 3 trustees and me.  I’d like to augment that to include of couple of non-board members.  Please consider volunteering to help us.

One item of exciting business will be hearing about the finalized plans for our skiing enjoyment this winter!

But before we get to ski season, fifteen (15) of us will be going to the Great Lakes Science Center on July 20th for the Titanic Exhibit and Omnimax movie.  If you wanted to sign up and didn’t get around to it, well, too bad!  You’re too late!  We’ll give you a report of this activity at the picnic.  It’ll be fun and most of you will miss it.  Sad, but true.

Which brings me to the unpleasant duty of reminding you NOT to procrastinate in signing up for our trips and activities this year.  We will have two multi-day trips in January this year and their sign-up deadlines will be earlier than you might think.  So, don’t think!  As soon as you see the advertisement/flyer with the name of the trip coordinator and the required amount of the deposit – sign up immediately!  Write that check and put it in the mail.  You’ll be glad you did.

Skiingly yours,

Linda Elonen-Wright
FINANCIAL REPORT

The annual audit of the club’s finances was completed in May.  The report of the audit committee is included as an attachment to this issue.

MEETING NOTICES

Board Meeting

Thursdays July 18th  & August 22nd
~5:30pm

(Location TBD)

General Membership Meeting
Tuesday, September 3rd 

5:00pm - Social Hour, hors d’oeuvres

6:00pm - Business Meeting

Buffalo Wild Wings, Rocky River

(Reminder: August meeting is the picnic) 

SUMMER ACTIVITIES

Friday Night Volleyball is in full swing at Tom Palisin’s house.  Please, come on by any Friday through the end of August (September TBD) from 4:00 p.m. until we are too tired to play; we have lights, now.  Bring something to eat or eat before you come and bring some beverages of your choice.  We will have the grill going and coolers galore.  My address is 5865 W 220th St (between Brookpark & Mastick Roads) in Fairview Park.   Phone (for last minute rain cancellation information.) 440-734-0493.  Parking is across the street in the Knights of Columbus lot.     

                                                                                                                                                         -Tom Palisin

CMSC Notes & Events
The first annual CMSC Golf Outing will be held at Fowler’s Mill on July 27, 2002.  The four-person scramble costs $90 per person.  For an extra $30, you can enter the Metro Cup Challenge.  The Metro Cup will consist of a 6-person team with three men and three women. 

Fagowees Ski Club's annual Indians Tailgate Party will be held on Saturday, August 10, 2002 in the parking lot behind the old Marathon on Commercial Road. (Directions:  Commercial Road intersects with Carnegie just west of the Ontario/Carnegie intersection across from Jacobs Field. There is an old Marathon Station at the top of Commercial Road.  Follow Commercial road down the hill (very old road) to the parking lot. You must pay to park, but you are also at the party site. It is a very short walk from this spot to Jacobs Field.)  The Tailgate Party starts at 11:00 a.m. and game time is 1:05 p.m. The tailgate party resumes after the game has been played.  Price includes food, prizes, and a ticket to the game.  This is Fagowees 20th Annual Tailgate Party.  There are some NASA Glenn people joining in this event again this year.  Call Annie Easley (440-816-1215) if you have any questions.

Menu:  Burgers, dogs, brats, chicken, beer, pop, water munchies and more.

Cost: $35 Members, $40 Guests, $20 Party only

Contact: Denise Bohland at 330-225-6884

              Marilyn Lesinski at 330-539-4665

The CMSC Picnic will be August 24, 2002, in the Metroparks’ North Chagrin Reservation.

DOWNhill UPdate

Fellow Alpine Enthusiast, 

We are preparing for this coming 2003 ski season.  We have 5 great day trips, one long weekend, and two week-long trips being prepared by the club.  

I will be contacting and recruiting trip coordinators during the month of August.  Some of the trips have trip coordinators and I will be confirming that they are still willing to run the trip.  I am also hoping to get the bus bids out to the different bus companies. 

January is a very busy month for the club.  You will have to be thinking about snow before summer is out.   So, the next time you are looking at that ice cooling down your drink, think the ski season is just around the corner.  The first one-day trip is planned for HoliMount on January 3, 2003, followed by Holiday Valley on January 17, 2003, Peak-n-Peek on January 20th, and then either Kissing Bridge or a new location for January 31.  In between the first one-day trips we have a long weekend trip to Lake Placid beginning on January 8th and ending on Jan 12, 2003.  And to help close out the month and take us into February we have a week-long trip to Whistler.  This trip begins on January 25 and ends February 1, 2003. 

There are two one-day trips planned for February.  The NASA-wide ski trip is planned for Big Mountain, Montana.  This trip is planned for February 22 and ending February 28, 2003 [Editor’s Note:  this trip is the NASA-wide trip, and, while not being actively promoted, is being advertised as an option for our members].
We then close out the season in March with a trip to Morzine, France and Barcelona, Spain.  This trip is planned for March 14 and ending on March 25, 2003. 

That’s about all - start thinking snow!

                                                                                                                                                                  -Al Linne
COMPREHENSIVE (NORDIC & ALPINE) 2003 SCHEDULE

	Date(s)
	Destination
	Price
	Coordinator/Contact

	Friday, January 3
	HoliMont
	TBD
	TBD#

	January 8-12
	Lake Placid, NY
	TBD
	TBD#

	Friday, January 17
	Holiday Valley
	TBD
	TBD#

	Monday, January 20
	Peak-n-Peek/Wilderness Lodge*
	TBD
	TBD#

	January 25th-February 1
	Whistler-Blackcomb, Canada  
	$1,066
	Tom Palisin

	Friday, January 31
	Ski Denton
	TBD
	Bruce Frankenfield

	Saturday, February 1
	Art Roscoe I*
	TBD
	TBD#

	Friday, February 14
	Holiday Valley
	TBD
	TBD#

	February 22-28
	Big Mountain, Montana
	TBD
	Bruce Frankenfield

	Friday, February 28
	HoliMont
	TBD
	TBD#

	Saturday, March 1
	Art Roscoe II*
	TBD
	TBD#

	March 14-25
	Morzine, France & 

Barcelona, Spain
	TBD
	Annie Easley


* - Nordic skiing



# - contact either Al Linne (Alpine) or Margaret Proctor (Nordic) for trips until trip coordinator has been named

SOLAR ORBIT COMPLETIONS (Birthdays)

For July…

Brian Gesing (July 1)

Margaret Proctor (July 3)

Norma McRary (July 5)

Allison Downie (July 9)

Sandra Mills (July 11)

Rebecca Rhodes (July 11)

Esther Romanowski (July 12)

Joe Ezerskis (July 13)

Therese Corrigan (July 13)

Lorraine Lipinski (July 16)

James Wright (July 17)

Kathy Schubert (July 21)

Fred Wolff (July 23)

Lisa Kolick (July 26)

Mary Jane (Mitzi) Hudec (July 27)

Chris Holowczak (July 28)

Steven W Mainger (July 31)

For August…

Joe Gruden  (August 3)

Bob Denington (August 4)

Laura A. Maynard-Nelson (August 7)

Mark Hyatt (August 8)

Marianne DeChant (August 9)

Jeff Gradert (August 9)

Mila Mandic (August 11)

Veronica Pavia (August 12)

James Yuko (August 12)

Wally Rakowski (August 17)

Tom O'Donnell (August 18)

David Anderson (August 20)

Roger Svehla (August 20)

Robert Copperhaver (August 22)

Steve  Holland Sr. (August 22)

Domenic Durda (August 23)

Randall Dunn (August 24)

Cheryl Dickerson (August 25)

Richard Martinez (August 26)

Sally V Saltzman (August 27)

Carl McMahon (August 27)

Paul Nelson (August 28)

David Newman (August 29)

Mike Senchak (August 29)

Patricia Lyn Stern (August 30)

DEADLINE FOR NEWS ITEMS FOR NEXT ISSUE:   (August 21, 2002)

Submit items directly to the Publicity Director (by paper mail or e-mail to Mark.W.Manthey@grc.nasa.gov)

2002 Lewis Ski Club Treasury Audit Report

July 3, 2002

The annual Lewis Ski Club Treasury audit meeting was held Monday, May 20 at ChiChi’s in North Olmsted. Present were outgoing treasurer, Cheri Seiler, incoming treasurer, Colin Bidwell, President, Linda Elonen-Wright, and Trustees, Annie Easley, Gene Addy, and Bruce Frankenfield.

The treasury was found to be in good order. Expenditures for the year did exceed income by a couple hundred dollars. Club expenditures include: meeting refreshments (up to $100 per general meeting), summer picnic, postage for paper newsletters, CMSC expenses (dues, queen pageant, softball team, travel seminar), meeting promotions (one day trip give-aways), race team, officer name badges, and checks for payments from treasury.

Five trips finished with a modest surplus while four finished with a slight deficit. It was noted that trips are intended to break even or finish with a small surplus. Occasionally, with the approval of the club, trips are run with the knowledge that they will likely run at a small or moderate net loss to the club. It is usually the club’s opinion that it is better to run a trip at a slight deficit than to cancel it outright. However, as was discussed and voted upon at the September 2001 meeting, trips that run at a slight surplus are not expected to cover the costs incurred by trips that run at a deficit. The policy states: “Surplus (money realized on a club trip) will be spent for the benefit of the trip participants or placed in the club’s treasury at the discretion of the trip coordinator.”
At the time of the meeting, outstanding race fees had not been collected. While not a large amount of money, this continues to be a hassle for the race chair and the treasurer. Fees for all other club activities are collected prior to the event. This policy should also apply to the race committee. It simply makes life easier and more just for everyone involved.

The Morzine/Paris, France Trip shows a modest surplus. As planned, this surplus is for a summertime picture party for trip participants. All accounting for the trip to Morzine and Paris has been closed out. Accounting for the picture party will be done within thirty days after it is held, as per the club’s constitution.

It is important for the treasurer and trip coordinators to communicate financial information about trips in the areas of how checks will be provided to the coordinators and what information is needed to close out trips.

We wish to thank Cheri Seiler for serving as club treasurer for the past year and to thank Colin Bidwell for accepting the position for the coming one.
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Lewis Ski Club   

Summer Picnic 2002

Tuesday, August 6th, 2002

W.J. Green Lodge in Cleveland Metroparks

[located off of Parkway between Bagley and Whitney]


4:00 – 10:00 pm [dinner server at 6:00]
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Whistler-Blackcomb, BC
January 25 – February 1, 2003
This trip is brought to you by the NASA Lewis Ski Club
Come ski with the Lewis Ski Club at what is consistently rated one of the best ski resorts in North America.  Whistler has some of the most advanced terrain you will see, as well as intermediate and beginner, and huge quantities of all three.  January should have some of the most conducive skiing weather to be had at Whistler.  Accommodations are in the Mountainside Lodge; true walking distance to the Whistler and Blackcomb gondolas.  Don’t worry; the Mountainside lodge is also walking (or crawling) distance from the main village and all its dining, entertainment, and shopping.  The Mountainside Lodge has a heated outdoor pool and hot tub.  All rooms have fireplaces and full kitchens.  We have 6, two-person, studios and 6, three-person, studio/lofts totaling 30 slots available.  

The trip includes:

Round trip air Cleveland to Vancouver

Round trip airport transfers

7 Nights lodging with all hotel taxes

5 of 7 day lift ticket 
Trip Cost (Ground-only available at a reduced price):

Double occupancy studio 



$1,140/person

Triple occupancy studio w/loft


$1,066/person

Ski Rentals available

Payment Schedule:

$100 deposit due for sign up to hold your slot  ($60 non-refundable)
$300 due September 15

$300 due October 15

Balance due November 15 ($440 double, $366 triple)

THE “FINE PRINT:”

*     Club membership required; $8.00 single or $12.00 family - Ask for details.

*     Reservations are 1st-come, 1st-served with deposit. (Please make checks payable to “Lewis Ski Club, Inc.”)

*     Minors without parent must have a release form signed by a parent or legal guardian and be accompanied by an adult

*     Every skier must sign a “Trip Application and Agreement” form

If you need more information, please contact the trip coordinator, Tom Palisin…   

W (216) 433-6572

H (440) 734-0493
Trip Application and Agreement

Lewis Ski Club, Inc.

Whistler-Blackcomb, January 25 – February 1, 2003

The undersigned participant applies to participate in the Lewis Ski Club trip described below, subject to the following terms and conditions:

1.  DEPOSIT - Advance trip deposits will vary from trip to trip. The required deposit for this trip is $100.00, and must be submitted along with this signed “Trip Application and Agreement.”  All checks shall be payable to, "Lewis Ski Club, Inc.".

2.  WITHDRAWAL & CHANGE - Lewis Ski Club may withdraw any trip from its schedule at any time; may refuse to accept or retain any person as a participant at any time for any reason; and may change the itinerary at any time.

3.  RESPONSIBILITY - Lewis Ski Club is acting gratuitously for the applicant and shall not be responsible or liable for any loss of damage to baggage, property, or for any loss, injury, death, accident, delay, inconvenience or any other loss occurring during or occasioned by applicant's participation or lack of participation in any trip.

4.  MINORS - Any minor participant’s “Trip Application and Agreement” must be co-signed by his/her parent or legal guardian. The minor must be accompanied on the trip by a parent or legal guardian or their designee who shall be wholly and fully responsible for said minor's conduct and well being.

5.  CANCELLATION & REFUND - Cancellation by participant means and includes:

(a) Failure to abide by the terms of this agreement; (b) notice by participant of intent to cancel; (c) participant's failure to make timely payments; (d) participant's failure for any reason to meet departure or return of the trip.  Refunds can be made, except for the non-refundable $60, up until November 20, 2002.  After ticketing, no refunds can be made.  Name changes will have a $100 fee.

Trip:  “Whistler 2003” (January 25 – February 1, 2003) (Please fill-in or check appropriate responses)
Applicant Name: 
____________________________
          


Address: 


____________________________




       


____________________________ 



Telephone w/area code: 
(H) ____________ (W) __________


In the event of an emergency, contact ____________________ at (_____) ______-__________

I prefer:
Double occupancy 
______ 
Roommate 
______________

Triple occupancy 
______
Roommates   ______________








         

______________

Payment:





Deposit

 
$100

________








2nd Payment, due 9/15
$300

________








3rd Payment, due 10/15
$300 

________







Final Payment due 11/15
Balance*
________











     
        Total:    _________    






(* - $440 double, $366 triple)











      Total Payment $________

I have read and agree to all the terms of this Agreement, and waiver of liability, as of this date.

Signed in Agreement: ___________________________________   Date: _____________

Return form and payment to…

Trip Coordinator:
Tom Palisin, c/o NASA Glenn Research Center, 
Phone: W (216) 433-6572 




21000 Brookpark Rd - M/S 500-313


 
  H (440) 734-0493


Cleveland, Ohio 44135

Grilled Steak or Chicken


Baked Potato, Salad, Rolls and Dessert


Beer, Wine and Pop








You Can’t Beat the Price!!


Club Members-  $5.


 Guests-  $10.


Kids hotdog meal-  free





�





�





Come play volleyball, throw horseshoes or just socialize with your friends





Ticket Deadline is Friday, August 2nd, 2002


For tickets or more information, contact-


Tony Shook(216)433-6373		Tom Palisin(216)433-6572


Gene Addy(216)977-7467.		Bruce Frankenfield(216)433-6456


Joe Roche(216)433-2575			Linda Elonen-Wright(216)433-9370











      SKI CLUB OFFICERS    (Phone/NASA Mail Stop)	COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS





President: 	Linda Elonen-Wright (216-433-9370/142-5)CMSC Rep:		Karen Fashimpaur (440-243-5456)


Alpine Vice President:	Al Linne 	 (216-433-6751/ 6-2) 	Refreshment:	(VACANT)


Nordic Vice President:	Margaret Proctor	 (216-977-7526/23-3))	Sunshine:		Nancy Piltc	  (216-433-3637/110-3)


Activity Vice President:	Tony Shook	 (216-433-6373/86-12)	Social:		(VACANT)


Recorder: 	Kristen Newcomb	 (440-835-9279)	Racing:		Mark Hyatt	   (256-544-3485)


Publicity Director:	Mark Manthey	 (433-2750/500-312)  	Membership:		Gene Addy 	   (216-977-7467/11-2)  


Treasurer:	Colin Bidwell	 (216-433-3947/11-2)	Web Curator:  	Teresa Monaco       (216-433-8293/500-306)





TRUSTEES:   	Annie Easley (440-816-1215), Gene Addy (216-977-7467), Bruce Frankenfield (216-433-6456)


Full mailing address:	NASA Glenn Research Center, 21000 Brookpark Road, (Name, Mail Stop #), Cleveland, OH  44135
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